
CUYAHOGA COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING – August 11, 2021 

 

Meeting called to order by Dr. Gregory L. Hall, President of the Board at 5:10 p.m. at the Sheet 
Metal Workers’ Local 33, 12515 Corporate Drive, Parma, Ohio on August 11, 2021.  
 
Roll Call: The following members were present: Dr. Gregory L. Hall, Ms. Debbie L. Moss Mr. 
James T. Gatt, Mr. Douglas Wang, Dr. Sherrie Williams.  
 
Introduction –  
 
Dr. Gregory Hall, MD, Board President, introduced the purpose of the Special meeting for those 
in attendance.  Dr. Hall noted that no decisions on the application for the proposed site would be 
made at this meeting as the Board would take the opportunity to listen to the applicant and 
residents during the meeting as they considered the proposal.  
 
Board Member James Gatt explained that he was a resident of the Village of Brooklyn Heights 
and recused himself from voting on the application to avoid any potential ethical issues. 
 
Attorney Anthony Coyne asked that an objection from the Village be noted as to Mr. Gatt’s 
recusal.  
 
Valley Belt Construction and Demolition Debris Landfill License Application -  
 
Representatives of the Valley Belt Construction and Demolition Debris Landfill site provided the 
Board with a PowerPoint presentation on the Valley Belt Construction and Demolition Debris 
Landfill License Application. 
 
The honorable Mayor Michael Procuk, Village of Brooklyn Heights, provided a video and oral 
presentation to the Board opposing the Valley Belt Construction and Demolition Debris Landfill 
License Application.   
 
Public Comments (3-minute maximum each) -  
 
Sixteen members of the public provided comment on the Valley Belt Construction and 
Demolition Debris Landfill License Application.  In addition to these comments, four members 
of the public submitted written comments at the conclusion of the Board meeting. Additionally, 
the Board has already received twenty-five letters in opposition to the proposed application, of 
which twenty were from residents of Brooklyn Heights, one from a Brooklyn Heights Village 
official, three from area businesses and one from the Cuyahoga County Office of Sustainability. 
These comments were submitted to the Board members for review electronically. 
 
Closing Comments -  
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Dr. Gregory Hall, MD, Board President, offered closing comments and thanked the public for 
being in attendance at the Special meeting. 
 
Thereupon, it was moved by Mr. Wang, seconded by Ms. Moss, that the following Motion be 
adopted: 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the meeting be adjourned at 7:06 p.m. 
 
The Secretary called the roll: 
 
Ayes:  Dr. Hall, Ms. Moss, Mr. Gatt, Mr. Wang, Dr. Williams. 
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